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Seminary Wives In Ministry. Speaker, Lynn Fann -
"Coping In Small Places." Ledford multi-purpose room. 

Chapel: Spirit Life Week. William P. Clemmons, 
Professor of Christian Education, and Michael Hawn and 
the Cantata Choir. 

Singer, Dexter Lanier, In Concert. Sponsored by the 
Seminary Youth. Multi-purpose room, Ledford. Anyone 
welcome. 

Chapel: Robert H. Culpepper, Professor of Theology. 
Binkley Chapel. 

Chapel: Student Spiritual Life Committee. Robert 
Parrish, Chair. Binkley Chapel. 

Student-led vespers. Steve Matchett, speaker. Lisa 
and Dondi Pace, Puppet Ministry. Appleby Chapel. 

World Mission Fellowship. Planning meeting for anyone 
interested. Ledford Pit. 

SBA meeting. Guest speaker, Dr. Mel Williams, Watts 
Street Baptist Church, Durham, NC. Ledford multi-
purpose room. 

Conservative Evangelical Fellowship, Ann Frazier, 
Trustee, Horne Mission Board. Appleby Chapel. 

Ruby Reid Childcare Center needs a part-time assistant. 
Flexible hours to work around class schedule. Contact 
Carolyn DeBrand, ext. 257. 

Wayne Jenkins, Sunday School Board, will be on campus 
October 27-28 to interview students interested in Youth 
faculty positions at Ridgecrest on the following 
weekends: 12/27-29; 1/27-29; 3/17-19. Each faculty 

youth in 6 discipleship sessions. Other responsibilities 
some recreation. 

Spirit Week at Southeastern Seminary will be observed 
from October 17-21. The purpose of this week is to give 
attention to certain aspects of spiritual life and to 

encourage spiritual growth. Themes which will be emphasized: Prayer Day - Tues., 
Oct. 18; Praise Day - Wed., Oct. 19; Servant-hood Day - Thurs., Oct. 20; and Joy 
Day - Fri., Oct. 21. More information will be distributed around campus and in 
student mail boxes. 



SUMMER CHURCH Bill Long of the Horne Mission Board's Church Starting 
PLANTING: Department will be on campus October 20-21, Thursday and 

Friday, to discuss starting new work in several states 
for summer, 1989. One may enroll in H234 for eight hours credit. Please sign up 
for an appointment in Formation in Ministry. Supper, "Courtesy" of the Home 
Mission Board, will be Thursday evening at 5:30 p.m. in the Seminary cafeteria. 
Go through the line and let them know you are with the group meeting with Bill 
Long - everyone will eat together in the side room. 

HMB ON CAMPUS: Ron Holloway, from the Home Mission Board, will be on 
campus October 18-19 to talk with students about "How to 

Become Involved in Home Missions." Contact FIM to sign up to participate in 1 
hour group appointments. 

HMB CHAPLAINCY Lu Burnette, Horne Mission Board, Chaplaincy Division, 
DIVISION: will be on campus October 25th and 26th to discuss 

with any interested student regarding Chaplaincy 
positions, denominational or military. Contact FIM to schedule an appointment. 

AMERICAN 
PROTESTANT 
FELLOWSHIP: 

The American Protestant Fellowship wishes to employ 
a single male student for the Summer of 1989 to work 
with family youth (10th grade-college). All expenses 
plus $1500/rnonth. Would like experienced youth worker. 

Deadline for applications is December 31, 1988. Contact FIM for details. 

FREE BIBLE: Tyndale House Publishers is, once again, offering a 
free copy of The One Year Bible to students who did not 

receive a copy last year. A sign up sheet is posted on the bulletin board in the 
post office. Interested students should sign up by Friday, October 28. Limit: 
one copy per student. Watch for notices in the Campus Bulletin regarding 
distribution dates. 

SPIRITUAL LIFE... Committee will lead a campus wide prayer time every 
Wednesday evening in Appleby Chapel from 5:00 - 5:15 

p.rn. Everyone is encouraged to come and participate. 

STUDENT COUNCIL 
ELECTION RESULTS: 

Jr. A. Div. Representative - Darrell Ledford; Jr. 
M.A.C.E. Representative - Dan Baird; Social Committee 
Mike Viar; Jr. M.Div. Representative - Mark Bell, Joe 

Mullins. A run off will be held next Tuesday and Wednesday, October 18-19 between 
Gerald Daniel and James Knox for the third Jr. M.Div. position. Congratulations 
to the new representatives to our Student Council. 

FALL RETREAT WOMEN, WORKING AND LOVING - October 21-23 - Led by Ann 
FOR WOMEN: Neil, Consultant on Women in the Church and Elaine Neil 

Orr, Professor of English and Author - Cost $75.00. 
Women, like men, need significant work and significant love relationships. In 
this retreat we will explore the special strengths that allow women to make 
connections between love and work, as well as the serious conflicts women today 
feel between these often competing spheres. Contact: Lynn Rhoades-Dixon 821-5400 
or 829-8017. The Retreat will be held at Shalom Place, Topsail Island, NC. 
CRISIS CENTER 
VOLUNTEERS: 

Volunteers are desperately needed. Can you spare a few 
hours on Tuesdays or Thursdays? The Wake Forest Area 
Crisis Center on s. College Street (across from Mackie 

Hall) needs helpers to bag groceries, sort clothes, and be the extra person in the 
Center at all times. Hours are from 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Any amount of time 
you can donate during these hours would be appreciated. For information, call 
Louise Nines at 556-7144. 

All organizational and special events scheduled on campus must be cleared through 
Communications before they can be publicized in the Bulletin. News for the Campus 
Bulletin must be in the Student Affairs office by noon on Wednesdays. 
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